

April 26, 2021

Dear Members

Following last week's announcement by the Nova Scotia Department of Health and Wellness, we received many questions concerning the implications for our Club and the extent to which the precautions applied to our members, particularly those who live in the HRM and have summer homes in the Chester area.

Today we want to provide further clarity on these precautions as they relate to our Club and also take the opportunity to update you on our plan for the Clubhouse-restaurant following the recent announcements.

With regards to non-essential travel, the Premier and Dr. Strang - Chief Medical Officer of Health, confirmed that it applies to the entire province and not just the HRM and surrounding communities. Further, non-essential travel means movement in and out of individual communities which is being discouraged unless it's for essential reasons, like work or medical appointments.

Golf is a recreational activity that many of us enjoy however, it is considered a non-essential activity. While the provincial officials have not proposed an order to address non-compliance, we are asking that our members and guests comply and not travel unnecessarily and stay within their own communities.

In relation to our Clubhouse-restaurant, we were scheduled to open on April 30th, however, out of an abundance of caution, we will only be opening the Snack Bar and a Takeout service. The Clubhouse and dining room will remain closed for the time being and our plan is to return to normal operations when we can do so safely.

Our Snack Bar window will be open daily from 9:00am-7:00pm and we will also offer our on-course beverage-snack cart when weather permits. Further, we will be offering a daily takeout service between 11:00am-7:00pm based on a reduced menu where members and guests can call in their food orders (902) 275-4543 using the Clubhouse extension. Our menu options can be viewed on the Club's website (https://www.chestergolfclub.ca/clubhouse-restaurant/).

We want to thank everyone for their understanding and cooperation and if you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Yours truly

The Management Chester Golf Club